
We would like to 
thank the Rural Metro 
Fire Department for 
sponsoring our ice cream 
social this month.  Jason 
McVey, EMT fi refi ghter, 
and his partners brought 
us some very important safety 
tips. They have had several 
calls in the area where they 
have had to break a window 
to get into the home to 
answer a 911 call. They 
stayed after the presentation 
and answered any questions that 
were put to them.  Thank you 
Metro Fire Department for 
always being there when you 
are needed. 

We are working closely 
with Jason to have a 
informational meeting 
in November for all of 
Dreamland to attend.  
Following the meeting 
we will have a sign 
up sheet for anyone 

wanting to take 
a CPR First 
Aid course.  So 
watch the Citizen 

and check our 
website, http://www.
dreamlandvi l la .
org/ for more 
information. 
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HAPPY HALLOWEEN
Kudos Go to the Rural Metro Fire 

Department
by Judy Ford

Marty Berk Show to Be 
Held at Farnsworth Hall

by Jackie Young
 Marty Berk’s 

H i l a r i o u s 
Variety Show 
is one of the 
most creative, 
innovative, and 
unique comedy 
shows you will 

ever experience.  Marty brings to life more 
than 50 hilarious characters in this amazing 
one-man, tour de force performance. 
This show has it all...singing, dancing, 
comedy, celebrity impersonations and lots 
of audience participation.  There are even 
surprise appearances by Red Skeleton, 

Jerry Lewis and Elvis!  A MUST SEE with GOOD CLEAN FUN!
This show is being presented at the Farnsworth Hall Community 

Theatre, on Monday, October 29, 2012, at 7:00 – 8:30 PM.  Tickets are 
$10.00 and may be purchased at the DVCC offi ce prior to the show or at 
the door.  Refreshments will be sold.

Mesa School Buses 
Picking up Students

by Charles Dubbs
We have a number of residents who have indicated that the Mesa School 

Buses are picking up children in Dreamland Villa.  If this is happening in 
your neighborhood, please note the time, day, and Bus Number to fi le with 
your complaint at the DVCC offi ce.  We also need the house number.  We 
are attempting to work with the Mesa Schools Transportation Department 
to see why this is happening.  We have followed up on complaints and the 
affi davit fi led indicates no children; therefore, we want to follow up with 
the Mesa schools.

Help with a Christmas Stocking Project 
for Homeless Children

Entertainment 
Committee Needs You

by Judy Ford
The Entertainment Committee is looking for volunteers for the fall 

season.  We are in need of ticket takers, ushers, and traffi c directors.  
There will be a sign-up sheet in the DVCC offi ce for the position in 
which you are willing to help.  You need not work all events all season 
long but we have a very full line up this year, so come and join the fun.

Sing-a-Long
by Joan and Kathie Wissinger

Mark your calendar now.  Sunday, November 4, 2012, at 7:00 PM at 
Read Hall is the start up for Sing-a-Long this year.  Hope you all had 
a great summer and are ready for some singing and fun!  Watch the 
Dreamland Villa Citizen for future dates.  See you there!

A Masquerade Party Is 
Planned for Halloween 

Night
by Ralph Shirey

Come dressed as your favorite 
hero, actor, singer, monster or 
goblin and join your neighbors 
and friends for a night of trick or 
treating. 

The party starts at 7:00 PM and 
goes until 10:00 PM on Wednesday, 
October 31st at Farnsworth Hall, 
6159 E University.

Dance to the CD music of 
the 40s, 50s, 60s, and 70s! The 
Monster Mash  will be played for 
this special occasion.

Admission is free. Door prizes 
will be awarded with a costume 
contest being held as well.

Refreshments will be available 
for a nominal fee.

Last year we had, Elvis, 
prisoners, witches, cowboys, a 
baby, Sonny and Cher, the Grim 
Reaper, fl appers, a pumpkin, 
Indian, a tiger and others.

The fi rst to call me (480-250-
6429) with the identity of the 
Grim Reaper in this photo from 
last year’s party gets a prize at this 
year’s party.

by Judy Ford
There is a group of ladies in Dreamland Villa that 

make Christmas stockings for the East Mesa Food 
Bank, (goal 250) Velda  Rose Methodist Church goal 
(500), and also for the Care Partnership and New 
Leaf Shelter for the Children of Abused Woman. 

There are approximately 18,000 homeless children in 
the Valley.  So, let’s get together and help these ladies give 
a little cheer this Christmas season.  The ladies are in need 
of material, glitter, fabric glue, and rickrack.  Also needed 
are articles to fi ll the stockings such as: cereal bars, candy, 
beanie babies, and personal care items. coloring books, 

crayons, and pencils or any thing else small a child would 
like to fi nd in a stocking Christmas morning. 

Please contact any of the following ladies:
Carol Taddon 480-325-3670
Fern Skidmore 602-315-2364
Lynette Stephenson 623-261-6489
Betty Ann Canino 856-332-9351
Storm Song 480-242-1829
Jeanne Partida 480-981-6149.
We will try to set up a box in Read Hall in which 

you may put your donations.  Let’s get the community 
spirit started early this year. 
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Barbara Miller: Editor

A monthly newspaper produced by the Dreamland Villa 
Community Club and distributed to all the residents of the Villa.

President - Red Westall 

Vice President - Lyle Wood

Asst. Secretary - Gloria Wilson-White

Treasurer - Patty Thorpe

Asst. Treasurer- Larry Wilkins

(The Dreamland Villa Community Club reserves the right to 
reject any advertising.)

Letters to the Editor

Letters will be accepted from active members of DVC 
Club. Please be as brief as possible and avoid controversial 
political or religious matters. DVC Club reserves the right to 
reject any article. All letters must be signed and please use 
only one side of the paper.

- Editor

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the community 
by Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or 
residents through the support of its advertisers. Due to the 
limited amount of available space, all submitted material 
maybe edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the publisher 
and community representatives.

For advertising information call Miller Media Services
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167

ads@millermediaservices.com

DVCC POND CAPTURED
Photo by Eddie of John’s Villa
Jackie, our offi ce secretary, suggested we might form a Kayak Club!

OFFICE  HOURS 
8:00 AM – 12:00 Noon 

 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM
MONDAY THRU FRIDAY
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DVC

October Special

Expires 10/31/12

My next visit to your neighborhood is
scheduled for Oct 1st, 15th & 29th.

To contact me 
personally call 480-268-0823 

Hello,
My name is Dennis

DV

Easy Cooking
by Teri Pazos

Crack Dip
2 Packages of cream cheese (I use Neufachel for one 

package)
1 Package of sausage (Bob Evan, etc.)
1 - 2  Can(s) Rotel Original Tomatoes and Green Chilies 

(You may use mild, medium, chunky, or hot.  Make it any 
way you want it.

Brown sausage and drain juices.  Add to the cream 
cheese and Rotel tomatoes over low heat, stirring unti 
cheese is melted.  Keep warm in a crock pot.  Serve with 
tortilla chips. 

This is called Crack Dip because it is so ADDICTING 
and delicious.  Beware!

News From The 
Librarian’s Desk

by Evelyn Rounds
Can you believe it is October already?  We are open 

again on our regular schedule.  Mondays, Wednesdays 
and Fridays from 10:00 AM until 12:00 PM and 1st and 3rd 

Saturdays every month with only one exception.
IMPORTANT CHANGES DURING OCTOBER!!!!
We will be open only until 12:00 PM on Wednesdays 

until the end of October. Many of our regular volunteers 
will not return until November.  This is an important 
change in our routine so please make note. 

Thank you so much for your continued support and 
please come by for a visit or drop your donations off at 
our door. 

Citizen Book Review
by Evelyn Rounds

Julia’s Chocolates by Cathy Lamb
Julia Bennett is not a happy bride.  She is driving away 

from her wedding as fast as she can.  Her wedding dress is 
hanging from a tree somewhere in South Dakota, soiled from 
the dirt she stomped into it.  No more snobby Boston almost 
in-laws.  No more abusive almost husband.  Julia just can’t 
do it. She just hopes that her chocolate stash holds out.

Will Julia’s Aunt Lydia shelter her as she always has?  
Robert doesn’t know about Aunt Lydia.  No one knows about 
Aunt Lydia except Julia’s mother, who is off somewhere 
with her current boyfriend.  Heaven only knows where, so 
it’s for sure Robert won’t.   

Thank heavens for Aunt Lydia.  When the yard full of 
statues including three pigs named after men Aunt Lydia 
has a grudge against, including her gentleman friend, Stash 
(he beat her at poker once) comes thankfully into view, Julia 
feels the tension build again.  What if Aunt Lydia doesn’t 
want her?  Aunt Lydia, with her huge yellow farmhouse and 
eclectic lifestyle bring Julia the rest and relaxation she must 
have to survive.  Her arms are open wide and Julia is folded 
once again into Aunt Lydia’s world.   

Tonight is Physic Night with Aunt Lydia’s three best 
friends.  Once a week they meet to discuss their lives, women’s 
issues, and whatever else they like, then they top the evening 
off with a Physic Reading by Caroline and a glass of wine 
and dessert.  Tonight’s topic is Women’s Breasts.  Oh, my 
God.  Julia is appalled.  Her breasts have been an issue since 
she was twelve when she went from a training bra to size 
34 D within one summer. How can she display and discuss 
her breasts with three strangers including the minister’s wife.  
Julia needs major CHOCOLATE for tonight. 

Aunt Lydia’s friends have found a new love for their lives, 
Julia’s Chocolates.  They are divine and gain a life of their 
own over the summer.  They turn up at parties, church events, 
funeral receptions and fi nally the local fair.  Her new friends 
have also found a new love for Julia.  .

I thoroughly enjoyed JULIA’S CHOCOLATES.   It made me 
happy for her success.  It made me sad for what she had been 
through with both her family life and her boyfriend.  It made 
me fulfi lled to see her life turn around.  Not everyone will see 
the humor in this story but everyone will see the love.  

In and Around the Villa
by Mary Anne Glauner

Welcome home, our winter visitors!  
We’ve missed you and are glad you made 
it back to Dreamland safely.  Did you 
happen to notice how green our valley 
is?  We had quite a bit of rain last month, 
over 3 inches for the whole month.  If 
you weren’t here you missed all the 
excitement, the beginning of the month 
when the storm hit.  Many people were 
stranded in the fl ooding and some people 
had to be rescued by the fi re department.  
Thankfully, there were no fatalities in our 
area.

If you are interested in art, our Art 
Department has scheduled registration as 
the last Friday in October.  Registration 
will be from 9:00 AM to noon in room 
R-5.  You can sign-up for oils, acrylics, 
or watercolors.  They usually have some 
specialty classes also.  Stop in and talk to 
the teachers they will be happy to see you.

Our Computer Club is already going 
strong and is one of our largest clubs.  
Whether you are a beginner or an expert 
you will enjoy being a part of this great 
group.  Their monthly meetings are very 
informative and interesting.

The Arizona State Fair will be held at 
the State Fair Grounds at 19th Avenue and 
Grand.  It is a treat to visit; some of our 
own members have had entries in many 
categories in the past and may be there 
again this year.  Check them out.  They 
have some good musical shows, great 

food, and, of course, the carnival rides to 
thrill every one of every age.

If you usually go to Sonora Quest 
Laboratories at 215 S. Power Road, be 
aware that they have relocated to 6106 
E. Brown Road, Suite 1004 (N.E. corner 
of Brown and Recker Rds.).  You can go 
online to make an appointment in advance 
if you have a computer.

A new restaurant, Smashburger, 
has opened, at 2837 N. Power Road 
(McDowell Rd.)  They are famous for their 
Angus beef burgers with several choices 
of toppings and homemade buns.  They 
also have chicken, and veggie burgers.

PIEfection has opened at 6731 Brown 
Road.  They have some of your favorite 
pies and coffee, or you can purchase a 
whole pie for your desert for that special 
dinner.  Give them a try.

Sai Wan Hong Kong Bistro has opened 
at 6638 E. Superstition Springs Blvd.  
They serve authentic Cantonese and 
Mandarin Chinese foods.

Fat Boy Pizza of New York has opened 
at 446 N. Higley Road, Suite 105, the 
former MexiKennys Pizza location next 
to Cricket.  If you are interested, they will 
deliver. 

Are you aware that if you spend your 
money at local establishments, 67 cents 
of every dollar spent stays in Arizona, 
whereas, if you shop at the large chain 
stores or box stores only 33 cents of every 

dollar stays in Arizona.  As a result, don’t 
you think it’s better to shop locally then 
the chains?  It is better to improve our 
own economy and keep the money here 
then to send it overseas.  What are some of 
our own, Bashas; Harkins; neighborhood 
restaurants; and retail shops.  

Young Chuck in Montana bought a 
horse from a farmer for $100.00.  The 
farmer agreed to deliver the horse the next 
day.  The next day he drove up and said, 
”Sorry son, but I have some bad news…
the horse died.”  Chuck replied, “Well, 
then just give me my money back.”  The 
farmer said, “Can’t do that.  I went and 
spent it already.” Chuck said, “Ok, then 
just bring me the dead horse.”  The farmer 
asked, “What ya gonna do with him?” 
Chuck said, “I’m going to raffl e him off.”  
The farmer said, “You can’t raffl e off a 
dead horse!”  Chuck said, “Sure I can, 
Watch me.  I just won’t tell anybody he’s 
dead.”  

A month later, the farmer met up with 
Chuck and asked, “What happened with 
that dead horse?”  Chuck said, “I raffl ed 
him off.  I sold 500 tickets at two dollars 
apiece and made a profi t of $998.00.”  The 
farmer said, “Didn’t anyone complain?”  
Chuck said, “Just the guy who won.  
So I gave him his two dollars back.”  
Chuck grew up and now works for the 
government.  He was the one who fi gured 
out how to”bail us out.”

H.E.L.P. Services. Inc.
by Betty Mosier

I enjoyed reading articles in the September Citizen, 
especially the one of Alicia Short’s traveling in Arizona.  I’ve 
been to those places and her descriptions were very good.  The 
friends, including my husband “Pete”, that I traveled with to 
those places has long ago passed on, and I don’t know anyone 
that wants to do that type of gallivanting around anymore.  
I’m not very good on my feet anymore, but with the help of 
the nice walker from H.E.L.P. Services I can still go places 
that otherwise I couldn’t manage.  I   would like to go again 
to places here in Arizona.  Little short trips around to stores 
or restaurants where I can park close.  I don’t use the walker 
because it is too hard to get out of the car, but I probably should.  
Aren’t we lucky to have such things to help us today.  I can 
remember seeing a friend using a lightweight walker that had 
a basket and you could sit on a small seat, so I immediately 
found one that was stronger, and purchased it for my husband.  
I used it when I had hip surgery, then donated it to H.E.L.P. 
Services and it is probably worn out and gone by now, though 
they last a long time.  At least I have not seen it around.  Now, 
I borrow one and do appreciate it.  I wish there was an easier 
way of getting them in and out of the car, like they have on the 
backs of cars for the scooter, etc.

Weren’t the rains nice?  I was in a hard rain after the bad 
dust storm and got my car washed for free!  It was a nice 
surprise for me.  Someone commented on how clean my car 
was, when so many cars around us were really dirty.  Nature 
does a lot of nice things as well as bad.

I read where we have a lot of new people that purchased houses 
in Dreamland Villa this summer.  I hope that you all will come 
in and visit us at Help Services, at 5210 East University near the 
Gerber Furniture Store at Higley and University streets.  Our 
warehouse is full of so many things to help in sicknesses and 
after knee, hip or ankle surgeries.  We now have knee-walkers for 
after ankle and foot surgery recoveries, besides the different kinds 
of walkers and canes and even the wheelchairs.  We also have 
the lightweight ones, the glider chairs, that you can use to push 
someone around at the zoo, the big swap meet and places that 
they might not be able to do all the walking around ----visiting 
people or maybe your spouse.  People can go places that they 
might miss out in.  We also have things for when babies come for 
a visit like baby beds, strollers, high chairs, playpens, potty chairs, 
even pull toys, and so much more. We have hospital beds (not 
electric) but nice and sheets for them.

There are so many things that you may need so come in and 
look around to see what all we have for your use.  There is no 

cost, except what you may care to give as a donation for the 
use of what you use.  We have always strictly worked from 
donations. An exception is when you use the hospital beds.  
They have to be delivered and set up by our men and there is a 
small charge for the delivery and set-up.  We also have rollaway 
beds for when company comes. We also have air mattresses that 
some use on the fl oor for kids who are visiting.

A couple of quotes that I think go together: “To be ambitious 
for wealth, and yet always expecting to be poor; to be always 
doubting your ability to get what you long for, is like trying 
to reach east by going west.  There is no philosophy which 
will help a man to succeed when he always doubts his ability 
to do so, and thus attracting failure.  No matter how hard you 
work for success, if your thought is saturated with the fear of 
failure, it will kill your efforts, neutralize your endeavors and 
make success impossible------Charles Baudouin.

The next one---“People often become what is expected of 
them,”  by Reggie Jackson  “A great manager has a knack for 
making ballplayers think they are better than they think they are.  
He forces you to have a good opinion of yourself.  He lets you 
know he believes in you.  He makes you get more out of your 
self, and once you learn how good you really are, you never 
settle for playing anything less than your very best.”
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From My View
by Charles Dubbs

This is the month that many 
of our activities begin their 
fall programs. As we prepare 
for the month we also know 
that many of the leaders of 
the various activities have 
not contacted the offi ce to let 

Jackie know what the schedule will be for the group.  Preparing 
the monthly calendar is always a diffi cult task, but it is made 
more diffi cult because we are never sure when people in charge 
come back or even whether an activity will continue.  Please 
remember the staff must depend upon all leaders for the monthly 
schedule.  We also need to be sure that space is available or 
rooms assigned. We have had some changes this past summer 
and space is limited.  Please assist Jackie by confi rming your 
dates for the next month prior to Citizen publishing date 
(confi rm by the 5th of the month for next month’s activities.)  
Please check the website for any activity changes reported to 
the offi ce. 

Thank you to those folks who contributed their old glasses 
to the Lion’s Club.  Harry Cole was very pleased to fi nd 
your donations.  Please remember the box for old glasses is 
located in Read Hall; check the display case.  We know some 
people read the column! 

Also a thank you goes to those who discovered the “Textile 
Recycle Bin” prior to the September Citizen.  The bin is located 
in the parking lot adjacent to the library.  A check has already 
been sent to Sunshine Acres as a result of your contributions.  
Clothing and fabric placed in the bin provides for a cash 

donation to Sunshine Acres in the name of Dreamland Villa 
Community Club.

The fall entertainment schedule will be available shortly 
from the printers.  Check the Citizen for the entertainment 
schedule each month.  A mixture of shows, concerts, and 
dances has been scheduled.      

The Study Session and Board Meetings commence with 
the month of October.  We look forward to having those 
directors who have been out of state return for the activities 
and business of DVCC.

With the rains come the weeds and with the weeds come 
the complaints.  Please check your yards and do your best to 
keep them clear and free of weeds.  Gordon Watson with his 
volunteers work diligently to follow up on the complaints.  
Complaints that involve non-members of DVCC are sent 
directly to Maricopa County Enforcement for violation of 
County Abatement Rules and Ordinances.

The maintenance crew has had some unexpected work items 
due to the recent monsoon season, with water entering a number 
of the clubrooms and the dust settling in the swimming pools.  
We appreciate their work keeping our clubhouse and rooms spic 
and span.  Brian, our Maintenance Foreman, Tyler and Dean 
recently completed a day’s seminar program on troubleshooting 
and maintaining swimming pool heaters courtesy of Leslie 
Swimming Pools, our major supplier of chemicals for the pools.

John’s Villa Restaurant is open for your breakfast and lunch.  
New breakfast combos are being served, and I understand that 
the fi sh fry is back.  Let’s remember to support our John’s Villa. 

We look forward to seeing folks around and  participating in 
the various activities.

 New Residents’ 
Orientation

by Hazel Dubbs
Welcome to our many new residents.  We invite all new 

residents of Dreamland Villa to attend the fi rst orientation 
meeting of the fall.  The Welcome Committee is eager 
to meet you and share information about our wonderful 
community.  The meeting will be held in Read Hall on 
Tuesday, October 9th at 7:00 PM.   Read Hall is located 
at 320 N 55th Place. This will be an opportunity to meet 
other new residents as well as learn a little more about 
Dreamland Villa and the various activities. Refreshments 
will be served.  We look forward to meeting you.  Our 
committee members are: Nancy Cole, Ginny Hayes, 
Lucille Kraiss, Molly Maloy, and Dorothy Ruth.

It has been a quiet summer here at 
DVCC.  Thank goodness for our pools!  
It is so nice to take a dip in the pool on a 
hot summer day, even if it does take the 
color out of my hair.  Our maintenance 
staff keeps the pools sparkling clean 
even with all the monsoon dust storms 
that we have had.  Our staff is still able 
to have the pools clean and open by 7:30 
AM.  I just don’t know how they do it!

Did you notice the fl owerbeds 
in front of Read Hall?  They have 
been relined and fi lled with new soil, 
Jade plants, and Fire Tip Aloe.  The 
fl owerbed in front of the offi ce has 
been planted with Barrel Cactus.  All 
of the plants are low maintenance and 

drought tolerant.  It looks so nice now 
that it is done.  Brian and Tyler worked 
so hard in our summer heat on this 
project.  Dean and Mark have tiled the 
front entrance to Read Hall.  It looks so 
much better than that old carpet.  The 
fl oors have all been stripped and 
waxed thanks to Sherry, Mark 
and Dean.  The carpets have 
been steam cleaned by Tyler 
and Brian.  I think our 
maintenance crew works 
harder in the summer time 
getting things ready for our 
season. 

I have been in 
contact with Dazzle 
Entertainment and 
have heard some 
buzz around our 
community about 
the Fashion Show.  
I have been told that 
a signup sheet will be in the 
offi ce by the fi rst of October.  They 
are looking for models, servers and 
dressers.  So if you are interested, 
please sign up.  It sounds like fun!

From the Quill of
Penelope Pinfeather
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Arizona Day Trips
by Alicia Short, photos by Glynn Short

“Music Is the Language of the Soul”
      Would you know what a pipa is?  What a frog scraper 

is?   Where would you fi nd an Ud, a Shegbureh, a Kangoma, 
or a Jabawai in the same building?  Even heard of them?   
Well, neither had I.  But there is a place to see and hear them.  
The Musical Instrument Museum (MIM) that’s where.   Here 
you will fi nd over 10,000 musical instruments from all over 
the world in one location.   

What a fascinating place!  It is amazing how many 
different, interesting musical instruments there are in the 
world.  No matter what country, what color, creed, religion 
there is, people all over seem to fi nd a way to make music.  
No wonder music is the language of the soul.

The museum is really an all day trip or two just in itself.  
Divided by regions of the world there are twelve plus rooms 
full of instruments.  Instruments from Africa, Middle East, 
Central and South Asia, Southeast Asia, Oceania, Latin 

America, Europe, the United States and Canada are on 
display.  There are a large variety of drums, lutes, fl utes, 
guitars, and more. The people in these various countries used 
what was available to them from their environment and lands 
to create a variety of sounds to celebrate events, accompany 
rituals or just plain entertainment.  It was amazing to think 
of how many variations of the same type of instrument were 
created by different people. 

As the brochure says, “Travel the world of music in MIM’s 
fi ve geographical Galleries. State-of-the-art audio and video 
recordings allow you to hear and see the creative spirit of 
people from every country in the world as they play their 
instruments.  Attend a traditional Beijing opera.  Celebrate 
a contemporary Ukrainian wedding.  Pulse to the rhythm 
of Nigerian drums. And let the good times roll with Cajun 
zydeco.”

When you come into the museum, after you pay your $13 
(for seniors) fee, you are given earphones so you can actually 
hear samples of the music from each country.  Start out with 
the orientation video in the Orientation Gallery behind the 
guest services desk and then move on to the various rooms 
to view their displays.  We started upstairs fi rst touring 
the Africa, Middle East and all the Asian rooms.  Then we 
moved on the Oceania and Latin American rooms.  By this 
time I was pooped.  Within these rooms each country had 
typical musical instrument and in some areas costumes and 
masks were on display.  Videos in each area also gave you 
a taste of the people who played them and danced to their 
native music.

By the time we had fi nished these rooms we had walked 
ourselves OUT.  Too tired to go further we missed the United 
States/Canada room and Europe room.  We also missed the 
downstairs displays.  While we went in on one afternoon, 
it is an all day event if you started out when they open and 
stayed until they closed.  You might see it all in that case 
(maybe).  For us, we will go back another day to catch what 
we missed.  It’s well worth it.  

The museum also has a café, a gift shop, and a room 
for experiencing various musical instruments, as well as 

the Mechanical Music Gallery and Artist Gallery.  In the 
Artist Gallery the piano that John Lennon used to compose 
the song, “Imagine,” is on display.  There is also a Music 
Theatre with a full schedule of concerts throughout the year.  
The Target Gallery hosts special and traveling exhibits.  The 
Conservation Lab provides an opportunity to see instruments 
being restored and preserved.  If you like to volunteer, the 
museum has a program and is a great way to get involved. 

It is considered the most extraordinary museum you will 
ever hear.  Even Tony Bennett said, “MIM is my favorite 
museum in the world. Everyone needs to see it.” 

The museum is located on the southwest corner of Tatum 
Blvd and Mayo Blvd. Head up the I-101 north, exit on Tatum 
to the south and it’s just a short distance from the freeway.  
There’s plenty of parking and a short walk to the entrance.   

That’s it for this month...I’d highly recommend a visit 
to this museum if you have never been there.  Next month 
we will see you someplace else in Arizona.  Welcome back, 
neighbors. 

Potluck Will Be 
October 18, 2012

by Patty Thorpe 
Yahooooooooo!  Summer is over and many winter 

visitors are back.  So let’s meet and greet our friends for 
our monthly potluck dinners the third Thursday of the 
month.  This month it will be October 18, 2012, at 6:00 
PM at Farnsworth Hall.  Bring a dish to pass and your own 
utensils.  Coffee and Tea will be provided.  We will have 
a surprise guest to give us a sample of a coming show to 
DVCC.  An interesting travel log will be shown for your 
enjoyment. 

I would like to thank Judy Ford for having the Potluck 
Dinners while I was back in Wisconsin for the summer. 

Let our winter party begin. See you there!

 Welcome New Residents
by Hazel Dubbs

The following person(s) have recently purchased a home in Dreamland Villa.  Welcome to our community.  We hope to 
meet you at one of our activities.  If you are not familiar with our facilities, stop by the offi ce and arrange a tour.  Watch 
the calendar for the next “New Resident” orientation.  Also, check your mail this fall for a personal invitation to this event 
which is an informative time for new residents and a chance to meet others who have recently purchased.

Michelle Aisner
Jerry & Diane Clark
Jason & Kelli Ellsworth
Deward Hicks
Michael & Mary Lay
Rosemary McGuire
Terri Neely
Theodore Nock, Sr.
George & Nancy Roesner
Melvin & Lois Roger
Troy Snider
Josephine & Michael Spak
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SPORTS
Dreamland Tuesday

Bowling League

Dreamland Villa Men’s Golf Club
ByRay Zabel

For two weeks in September Dreamland, 
Golf Course was reseeding from the 13th 
thru 24th and there was no play.  Starting the 
25th play began again.  I have been writing 
week after week that the course is in the best 
shape ever.  This includes tees and greens 
that are in the best shape ever.  During the 
reseeding of the two weeks, they are redone 
and reseeded all the bare spots.  The course 
will be in the best shape ever. 

We had our Summer Club Tournament 
in August and the winner was Larry 
Waterstradt.

We had a 2- Man Scramble September 5th 
with Mark Boehmer, Ken Hyink, Lin Bybee 
the winners.

Monday and Wednesday the club will 
still be teeing off around 6:30 AM until the 
middle of October when the tee off time 
begins about 10:00 AM.  

We keep track of your scores and develop 
your handicaps.  This is done because a 
portion of your playing fee you get back in 
chits you can use in the pro shop.  Keep in 
mind that our fi rst Club meeting will be the 
25th of October at Read Hall at 5:00 PM.  
This meeting will include dinner, drawing 
for starting times.  The starting times begin 
at 11:00 AM. 

We also have a group that plays on Friday 
and the starting time is 6:30 AM .  

Some scores we have for the last few 
weeks are:

Bare, Bill 45, 45; Bodor, Marty 39, 42, 40, 
41, 42, 40; Boehmer, Mark 39, 43, 42, 42, 41, 
44; Bybee, Lin 41, 41, 45, 41, 47, 47, 47, 41; 
Capellitti, Pat 45; Cole, Harry 41, 35, 41, 40, 
40, 41, 35; Gerholdt, Al 46, 49, 44, 46, 46, 
41, 43; Rife, Paul 40, 46, 47, 48, 45; Tatman, 
Dale 47, 50, 37, 38, 39; Vincent, Freddie 42, 
41, 41, 46, 44, 45; Waterstradt, Larry 35, 37, 
36, 35, 33, 36, 33; Wiland, Dick 48, 49, 39, 
42, 41, 44, 41, 45; Zabel, Ray 40,36, 36, 40, 
38, 38, 40, 42, 38.

If you have any questions, please call 
Larry Waterstradt (480-894-1645) president,  
Dale Tatman (480-981-1645) treasurer or 
contact Pat, (480-985-6591) the golf pro, at 
the Dreamland Pro shop.

Golf Poem
In My Hand I Hold A Ball,

White And Dimpled, And Rather Small.
Oh, How Bland It Does Appear,

This Harmless Looking Little Sphere.
By Its Size I Could Not Guess

The Awesome Strength It Does Possess.
But Since I Fell Beneath Its Spell,

I’ve Wandered Through The Fires Of Hell.

My Life Has Not Been Quite The Same
Since I Chose To Play This Stupid Game.

It Rules My Mind For Hours On End,
A Fortune It Has Made Me Spend.

It Has Made Me Curse And Made Me Cry,
And Hate Myself And Want To Die.
It Promises Me A Thing Called Par,

If I Hit It Straight And Far.

To Master Such A Tiny Ball,
Should Not Be Very Hard At All.
But My Desires The Ball Refuses,
And Does Exactly As It Chooses.

It Hooks And Slices, Dribbles And Dies,
And Disappears Before My Eyes.

Often It Will Have A Whim,
To Hit A Tree Or Take A Swim.

With Miles Of Grass On Which To Land,
It Finds A Tiny Patch Of Sand.

Then Has Me Offering Up My Soul,
If Only It Would Find The Hole.

It’s Made Me Whimper Like A Pup,
And Swear That I Will Give It Up.

And Take To Drink To Ease My Sorrow,
But The Ball Knows ... I’ll Be Back Tomorrow.

Stand proud you noble swingers of clubs and 
losers of balls!

A recent study found that the average golfer 
walks about 900 miles a year.

Another study found that golfers drink, on 
average, 22 gallons of alcohol a year.

This means that, on average, golfers get about 
41 miles to the gallon!

Kind of makes you proud. Almost makes you 
feel like a hybrid.

Dreamland East
Bowling League

by George Sheppard
Wow!  I cannot believe it is October already and time for another season of bowling.  

Seems like we just fi nished the last season and here we are ready to start another.
If you want to bowl at Mesa East Bowl located at Broadway and Ellsworth in East 

Mesa, please let me know.  You can contact me at 480-325-9228 or 480-296-8124, or if 
you are computer minded you may email me at goedar61@q.com.

We start on the 26th of October 2012, and end in March 2013.  We bowl at 12:30 PM 
on Fridays.

Our organization meeting will be on October 26th, 2012, at 11:30 AM at the bowling lanes.
Thank you and we look forward to having a fun league.

Dreamland Villa Ladies Golf 
League

by Kay Hawbaker
It is hoped that you all enjoyed your summer and are eager to play golf. 

The league will meet for coffee and rolls at the Dreamland Golf Shop 
at 8:00 AM Thursday, November 1, 2011, before the opening season 
nine-hole scramble. 

There will be a luncheon after golf that day.  There are arrangements 
being made for the luncheon at noon at Read Hall. Please sign up for 
both the luncheon and the scramble on the sign-up sheet at the Pro Shop 
sometime before the third week of October.

If you have any friends visiting or moving to the East Valley, 
they are welcome to join us in the League.  New faces are 

always welcomed.
Thursday, November 8, 2011, is the fi rst regular 

meeting of the league which will be held at 9:30 AM 
at Read Hall.

By Ray Zabel
What’s happening?  The weather is 

cooling and we are getting some rain.  Going 
to bowling I got my car a free wash.  We are 
having a great time bowling every Tuesday 
at 12:30 PM at AMF bowling Lanes located 
at Gilbert and Southern Streets.

Some splits that were picked up:
Carolyn Morrow 4-7-10; Corky Sarver 

3-6-7-10; Ray Zabel 6-7-10; Arvel Husong 
6-7-10; Paul Rife 6-7-2. 

Below are some of the winners and their 
scores.  We total the score for the three 
games and add three times their 
handicap to obtain their total 
score.

Black, Andy  649; 
Borgstrom, John  631, 
683;  Cole, Harry  663, 
602;  Cregar, Jack 666; 
Damert, Chuck  597; 
Denhoff, Joyce 600;  
Duncan, Steve 685, 
617; Fitzgerald, Avery 
607; Force, Jeanetta 
592; Hanson, Chuck 
604; Hattley, Alice 
598; Hazenfi eld, Doris 
617; Hyink, Julie 600; 
Jenkins, Dan 704, 616;  

Kloeckner, Chuck 587, 607; Kuether, Charlie 
648, 654, 599, 627; Liberty, Sharon 627, 613; 
Lockard, Ed 608, 609, 615; Lockard, Ed 593; 
McClain, Silaina 583, 611; Morrow, Bob 
644; Morrow, Carolyn 585; Owens, Karen 
607; Perrin, Dave 587, 583; Perrin, Trill 608; 
Poynter, Darlene 611; Poynter, Russ 590, 
596; Ressa, Pat 607, 619; Rife, Paul 700, 
628; Rookey, Lois 593, 609; Saathoff, Nancy 
635; Sanders, Jim 677; Sarver, Jerry 627, 623, 
629;Urban, Don 619; Walsh, Colin 634, 606; 
Walsh, Colin 637, 589.

The coming winter season starts 
Tuesday, November 6.  We plan on 

adding four teams.  That means 
we need sixteen bowlers.  

So all you bowlers 
out there, if you are 
interested or you know 
someone who bowls, let 
them know to call Jan 
for more information.

For our summer 
Tuesday bowling 
come and have a 
great time with 
some very enjoyable 
people.  If you need 
more information, call 
Jan 480-396-4136.

Pickleball at Dreamland Villa
by Ralph Shirey

The pickleball players have been playing 
indoors at Farnsworth Hall to get in out of 
the summer heat. A great time was had by all 
and we got our exercise. 

Maintenance had scheduled to strip and 
wax the fl oors so we had to stop playing. 
They are about fi nished so maybe we can put 
the boundary tape back in place and resume 
play.

The pickleball players have been selling 
water, soda and snacks at the Legends 
of Country Music shows to raise money 
for their equipment. With attendance at 
each show running 200+ we have sold a 
lot of refreshments. Through the summer 
we have added two new paddles and two 
dozen more balls so as to have equipment 

at both locations. There is equipment in the 
shuffl eboard room if you want to play at the 
outdoor courts at the Read complex. Use 
your Kee card to gain entrance. 

If the weather permits, we will be playing 
outdoors by the time you are reading this.

Come and join us on Mondays, 
Wednesdays and Fridays about 8:00 AM to 
play, if you don’t know how to play we will 
show you the game, work with you and in 
no time you be enjoying the fastest growing 
game in senior circles! Wear comfortable 
court shoes and you may need a hat or sun 
visor. Be sure and bring water, we live in the 
desert you know.

Enjoy all of the outdoor and indoor 
activities in your Dreamland Villa where 
retirement dreams come true.
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RED MOUNTAIN CARPET & TILE 
10104 E. APACHE TRAIL ,  APACHE JUNCTION,  AZ 

(480) 380-3211 
(JUST EAST OF CRISMON-  

NORTH SIDE OF APACHE TRAIL) 

OTHER SERVICES 
-Expert Carpet Cleaning 

-Tile & Grout Clean and Seal 
-Upholstery Cleaning 
-All Flooring Repairs 

-In-Plant Area Rug Cleaning 
For cleaning services  
call: (480)380-3211 

FREE IN-HOME MEASURES  WE ARE YOUR CONTRACTOR! 

Carpet-Tile-Wood-Laminate-Vinyl &Window Treatments 
IN-STOCK CARPET 

FROM$15.95 PER YARD  
INSTALLED!  

with 7#  CARPENTER pad! 

IN-STOCK 
LAMINATE FLOORING 

AS LOW AS $4.19 SQ FT INSTALLED! 

We sell it...We install it...We maintain it!  “Your flooring professionals.” 

MADE IN USA 

MADE IN USA 

“MADE IN AMERICA” SALE!! 

MADE IN USA 

18”PORCELAIN TILE  
AS LOW AS  

$4.89 INSTALLED!   

Lifetime installation warranty 

Veteran Owned and Operated Since 1993 ~Responsible ~Fully insured ~Bonded~  
Registered Contractor#201105~   Clean BBB and ROC ~  
Hundreds of  References.. ~ here today, here tomorrow! 

Come and see us, we are a company deserving of your business! 

CARPETS PLUS COLORTILE  
2344 E.BASELINE #104 MESA, AZ. 85204 

(480) 813-3444 
(ONE BLOCK EAST OF GILBERT ROAD   

ON  BASELINE) 
 

www.redmountaincarpet.com 

Specializing in Walk-in Showers, Patios,  
Tile Flooring, Manufactured Homes,  
Tile Countertops and Backsplashes. 

30% off Window Treatments 
Shutters, Faux Wood Blinds, Vertical Blinds 

And more! 

WOW! ENGINEERED  OAK  HARDWOOD    

$1.89 sq ft! Material only. 
MADE IN USA 

While supplies last 

$20 OFF Carpet Cleaning or 

-Tile & Grout Clean and Seal 
-Upholstery Cleaning 
-All Flooring Repairs 
-In-Plant Area Rug Cleaning 

Any order over 
$85.00 please. 

Hrs:8-5 Mon-Fri 
8-12 Saturday 

Hrs:10-5 Mon-Fri 
10-1 Saturday 

“like” us for more  
discounts on.. 

Call or go to our website for more details.  Sales by Springs Realty.  

Baseline & Signal Butte in East Mesa  
Phone: 480-422-3592

HOURS: Sunday: Closed

s u n l a n d s p r i n g s . c o m

Active Adult Living at its Best in Mesa

Homes 
starting from the 

Low $190s

Townhomes 
starting from 

Mid $150s

Customize your 
home the way 

you want it 

Golf Condos 
starting from the

Mid $230s

Building in 
Arizona for more 
than 50 years. 

Turn your Dreams into Reality.
Closeout Specials

 $15,000 
OFF

selections in our design center on 
homes purchased by December 31st

Homes in Unit 6

$10,000 
OFF

selections in our 
design center on homes 

purchased by December 31st
Homes in Unit 7 & Golf Condos

up
to

up
to
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CLUBS

Singles Club
by Fleda Krafczik

Happy Halloween to everyone.  It is time for all of us to 
relax  and enjoy the cooler weather and get back into the 
fun of the season.  Welcome back to all the winter visitors; 
you were surely missed. The Singles club is gearing up for 
fun in the sun as we plan our monthly outings. 

We have a WII party every 3rd Thursday at Read Hall at 
5:00 PM; there are many games to choose from, great fun 
and good exercise, too.  The potluck is the 1st Tuesdays of 
each month at 6:00 PM in Read Hall.  There are a lot of great 
cooks in our club and  even the men make good dishes. 

Breakfast out this last month was at the Golden Corral, 
always a favorite. The lunch out was at Madison’s Grill 
with a little time to play scuffl eboard. A few of the members 
attended Fire & Ice at the Mesa Arts Center, so many things 
to do and see. WOW!  A Wild West Dinner and Stage Show 
with a great time shared by all.  Dine out was at P.F.Changs 
for Oriental food which is always a winner. 

The club’s regular meetings are the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays 
of each month at 9:30 AM in Read Hall. The club always 
welcomes new people to come to a meeting and or the potluck 
to get acquainted with members and makes new friends.  For 
more information call Bob Pleasant at 981-7543.

Are You Interested in a 
Photography Club?

by Glynn Short
I am a photographer residing in Dreamland Villa with 

formal training from New York Institute of Photography, 
Mesa Art Center, Fotomark in Scottsdale, and also including 
a number of on-line courses.  Additionally, I have broad 
experience working in a number of photography disciplines.
     I would like to establish a Photography Club for Dreamland 
Villa residents for beginning amateurs, intermediate and expert 
photographers. 

Some objectives would be:
1. Learning technical aspects of fi lm and digital photography
2. Learn and apply creative techniques
3. Opportunities to promote your work
4. Interaction with other photographers
5. Opportunities for group exhibits
6. Field Trips to do photography
I am hopeful there will be enough interest from our community 

to put together an Organizing Committee to get started.  I have 
been told we will have access to meeting Room # 8. 

I would like to schedule the fi rst organization meeting 
at Dreamland Read Hall, Room 8 for Friday, October 12, 
2012, at 10:00 AM.  Please call Glynn Short 480-467-
7211 or email: oldscot1@hotmail.com if you are interested. 
     I am looking forward to your participation.

Art Classes to Begin in November
by Alicia Short

DVCC ART CLASS REGISTRATION FORM
Name ___________________________________________________________________________
Address: _________________________________________________________________________
City _________________________________ ST ____________ Zip ________________________
Phone: _______________________________ E-mail: ____________________________________
I wish to take the following class(es) - $30 each class including Open Painting 
___ Monday Open Painting    ___ Monday, Portrait Painting, Ila Wandtke
___ Tuesday morning, Watercolor, Bob Blum  ___ Tuesday afternoon, Oil/Acrylics – Alicia Short
___ Wednesday morning, Watercolor, Alicia Short
Send check to DVCC offi ce:  DVCC, Art Department - 320 N 55th Place - Mesa, AZ 85205-8108
Make checks payable to: DVCC Art Department

Registration for the Winter-November/December Art classes 
will be held on October 26 between 9:00 AM and noon in the Art 
Department room at Read Hall. 

Classes to be offered this next November and December are:
MONDAY
9:00 – 11:30 AM –Open Painting  No lessons – just 

painting on your own.
1:00 – 4:30 PM – Portrait Painting – Ila Wandtke
TUESDAY
 9:00 – 11:30 AM - Watercolor - Bob Blum
 1:00 – 4:30 PM -  Oil and Acrylic Painting  - Alicia Short

WEDNESDAY
 9:00 – 11:30 AM - Watercolor - Alicia Short
Classes begin the week of November 5th.
  Classes are $30 for 7-week sessions for Dreamland Villa 

residents.  A registration form is included and registration 
forms are available at the DVCC offi ce.  If you wish one to 
be emailed, contact Alicia Short at aliciamshort@msn.com  
or call 480-444-6366 for a form and additional information

Unfortunately, we have lost two of our instructors: Wini 
Barnett and Gretchen Price have resigned.  If there is anyone 
interested in teaching, please contact me at 480-444-6366.

500 Card Club
by Joan Wissinger

Mark your calendars!  500 Club is restarting October 
12, 2012, at 7:00 PM at Read Hall!  No one showed up for 
four weeks after Don and Leniere entrusted me with the 
key.  Hope everyone had a great summer, and I’ll see you 
there, - Friday, October 12!

Quilting Club

Arts and Crafts
by Jennifer Tompkins

Welcome back to the desert everyone.  Hope you all had a 
wonderful summer back home and are now ready to have a 
wonderful winter in Arizona.  

The Arts & Crafts Club is starting our 2012-2013 season this 
month with our Organizational Meeting on Tuesday, October 16 
at 8:00 AM in Farnsworth Hall.  Please plan to attend.  If you are 
new to the Dreamland Villa Club, please remember to bring a 
sample of your crafts for jury.  If you would like to participate in 
our Craft Shows this year, please call Faye O’Blenness at 480-
350-7181.  She will be back in Mesa the fi rst week of October.  
At this time the November and December shows are full but she 
will put you on the waiting list for an available table.  She will 
call you when a table becomes available.  Our shows are very 
popular, and it is important to get you name on the list early.  If 
you don’t get a table for the fi rst shows, you may get a table for 
the third or fourth show.  

Please remember that all crafts sold at the Dreamland Villa 
shows must be homemade.  We welcome new crafters.

Our 2012-2013 schedule is below.  Plan to attend the 
shows.  They are a great place to shop for that unique gift 
MADE IN THE USA.  

October 16, 2012 Organizational Meeting - 8:00 AM    
 Farnsworth Hall

November 2, 2012 Fair Set Up 12:00-4:00 Pm                          
November 3, 2012 Arts And Crafts Fair 9:00 Am - 2:00 PM
November 30, 2012 Fair Set Up 12:00-4:00 Pm
December 1, 2012 Arts And Crafts Fair 9:00 Am - 2:00 PM
January 25, 2013 Fair Set Up 12:00-4:00 Pm
January 26, 2013 Arts And Crafts Fair 9:00 Am - 2:00 PM   
March 1, 2013  Fair Set Up 12:00-4:00 Pm
March 2, 2013 Arts And Crafts Fair 9:00 Am - 2:00 PM  
March 5, 201 End Of Season Meeting - 8:00 Am  

 Farnsworth Hall

Computer Club

by Becky Lamson
A heart felt “Welcome back” to all our quilting members 

that were gone during the summer months.  We look forward 
to seeing your show and tell items from the summer. 

A reminder that  the  meeting day and place have changed.  
We now meet  all year on Thursday at Read Hall from 1:00 
PM to 3:00 PM.  October thru May we meet  every Thursday. 
The rest of the year(June through September)  we will meet 
on the 2nd and 4th Thursdays.  

At our October 5th meeting we will have a short business 
meeting to plan what we want to do the remainder of the 

year, followed by the Show and Tell session. We will end 
with open sewing.  Bring a sample of all the projects you did 
over the summer please. 

We welcome your unused quilting fabric and batting.  You 
can contact the Quilt Club President  Becky Lamson at (480) 
202-7003, and she will arrange a time to pick it up or you 
may drop it off during our weekly quilt meetings at Read 
Hall on Thursdays from 1:00 - 3:00 PM.  New or prospective 
members are always welcome.  

Quilters’ quote of the month:  Blessed are the children of 
the piecemakers for they shall inherit the quilts!

by Donna Hanson
As the fall season has arrived, we look 

forward to seeing many of our members 
back into their winter homes.  We hope 
they will be attending our classes regularly 
again.  We have missed you.  

During the summer months several 
have been at the regular classes and many 
have received help with their problems. 

At the fi rst General Meeting on 
September 5 at Room 9, Bob Oberholtzer 
and Stuart Haynie had put together an 
interesting presentation telling us how 
to maintain the XP, the Vista and also 
the Windows 7 computers.  Copies are 
available at Room 9.  We assume that 
each of you will take advantage of this 
information and can keep your computers 

running in excellent order.  We were happy 
that fi fteen members came to the class.

Bob is at Room 9 every Tuesday 
morning at 9:00 AM.  Stu is there every 
Friday at 9:00 AM, and he looks forward to 
helping each of you if you have problems.  
And the Q/A is every Saturday morning 
at 9:00 AM.  We hope to see more of you 
now as it makes for a very interesting 
morning as many things can be discussed 
and many problems can be solved.

Several members came to the monthly 
brunch on the 3rd Thursday of each 
month at the Golden Corral at about ten 
thirty.  Since many are enjoying their 
time together and also the excellent food, 
that brunch will continue through out the 
winter months.  Friends are also welcome.

The Board members will meet on 
September 20 at 9:00 AM in Room 9.  
Other members are welcome to attend as 
guests.  They will be discussing upcoming 
classes and events.

The next General Meeting will be at 
Farnsworth Hall at 9:15 AM on October 
3.  At that time, there will be a discussion 
from attendees as to your requests for 
programs that you wish to be set up for 
the winter months.  We urge anyone who 
would like to teach a class or demonstrate 
something you know to please let a Board 
Member know.  By facilitating a class, you 
will be able to help others who are anxious 
to learn how to better use their computers.  

If you have a laptop, bring it to the 
classes if you wish.  See you there.     
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READER NOTICE: UNDER 
ARIZONA LAW, ALL RESIDENTIAL 

AND COMMERCIAL 
CONTRACTORS ARE REQUIRED 
TO BE LICENSED BY THE STATE 
UNLESS THEY FALL UNDER THE 
HANDYMAN EXEMPTION FOR 

PROJECTS WHICH REQUIRE NO 
BUILDING PERMIT AND ARE LESS 

THAN $1000 FOR THE TOTAL 
CONTRACT PRICE. IN ADDITION, 
HOMEOWNERS USING LICENSED 

RESIDENTIAL CONTRACTORS 
MAY HAVE ACCESS TO THE 

RESIDENTIAL CONTRACTORS 
RECOVERY FUND IF THE 

CONTRACTOR IS UNABLE AND/
OR UNWILLING TO PERFORM 
THE JOB AND IF ALTERNATIVE 

DISPUTE RESOLUTIONS 
AVAILABLE THROUGH THE 

REGISTRAR ARE UNSUCCESSFUL. 
FOR M ORE INFORMATION OR 

TO VERIFY THE LICENSE STATUS 
OF AN ARIZONA CONTRACTOR, 
CALL (602) 542-1525, (888) 271-9286 
(TOLL-FREE OUTSIDE MARICOPA 

COUNTY) OR VISIT WWW.
RC.STATE.AZ.US.

Classified 
Ads

Cost for a classified 
ad is $15 for 30 words 

or less.  Add a box 
for only $3.

Ads are to be 
submitted in writing 

via e-mail, fax,

or U.S. mail.
ads@

millermediaservices.
com

Mail to: PO Box 31533, 
Mesa, AZ 85275

Fax: 480-347-9167 or 
Questions call: 

480-361-4431

OFFICE  HOURS 
8:00 AM – 

12:00 Noon 
 1:00 PM – 
4:00 PM

MONDAY THRU 
FRIDAY

 Cleaning Services

CARPET 
CLEANING Fast 
Drying and Residue 
Free! Much Better Than 

Steam!
Vac, pre-treat, scrub, 

thoroughly clean, rinse and 
vac. Open areas Only $15 
to $20 per room!  Owner/
operator 30+ yrs. Dennis 
Coats 480-354-0866.

Carpet Cleaning, Tile 
Cleaning, Upholstery Cleaning 

and Windows. A Rated 
and Super Service Award 
Winner on Angie’s List.  

IICRC Certifi ed.  Color Stain 
Sealing Specialist (Grout).  
Visit our website at www.
NoahsRestorationServices.
com or call (480) 671-6624 
for pricing and scheduling.  

Mention this ad for 10% off!

Windows Squeegee Clean: 
No puddles-no mess-24 hr 

service. You will be delighted-
guaranteed. We clean sun 

screens, rain gutters, ceiling 
fans, light fi xtures & more. We 
repair/replace sun screens and 
do power washing. Call Rich 

480-205-2082.

Caroline’s Cleaning Service 
480-208-0031. Many 

references. Free estimates. 5 
years in cleaning. Bi-weekly, 
offi ce complex, homes-model 
homes, monthly. We provide 

all cleaning equipment 
supplies. 

House Cleaning & 
Windows Honest, 

dependable and reasonable. 
10+ years experience. Ref. 

Roxie 964-0922.

No job too small. Call Beth 
480-216-0964. Bi-weekly, 

monthly, you name it. 
Cleaning, windows, small 

jobs outside. 20+ years 
experience.

Health Services

Experienced Caregiver will 
do 24hr or hourly caregiving 
for Seniors. Have credentials. 

Call 480-593-7298.

Home Services

Wades Senior Services 
Better than a handyman…A 

handy helper! Chores, 
repairs, bulb changing, 

furniture moving, weeds, 
painting, fans, you name 

it-just give us a call! 
wadesseniorservices@ymail.

com 480-512-2718.

Ludwig Handyman 
Old-Fashioned German 

Craftsmanship. Over 
20 years experience-

Carpentry, Plumbing, Dry 
Wall, Roofi ng, General 

Repairs. Swimming Pool 
Maintenance, Cleaning and 
Repair. 480-288-1685; cell 

480-225-8793.

“Just Call Mike” Home 
Maintenance & Repair. 

Plumbing, Electrical, Water 
Heaters, Disposals, R.O. 
Systems, Fans, Lights, 

Switches, Sockets, Irrigation 
Timers & Valves, etc.  Mesa 

480-628-2757.

Minnesota Jack 
Handyman Carpenter 

for over 40 years. F.O.S 
Resident. Arizona rooms, 
interior painting, power 
washing drywall, taping, 

roof coating, fl ooring, light 
electrical. Free estimates 

480-600-3340.

B&B Maintenance Repair 
More than just a Handyman! 
Residential & Commercial. 

Electrical, Plumbing, General 
Maintenance, Interior Painting, 
Ceiling Fans, Security Lighting 
& Doors, Carpentry, Hot Water 

Tanks, Drip and Sprinkler 
Systems and Evaporative 

Coolers. Affordable, License 
ROC #198734 and Insured. 

Mesa resident over 30 
years experience. Work 

guaranteed, friendly, clean 
and professional Call Buddy 
at 480-352-9677. Small Jobs 
Welcome. Call with questions 

about your type of small 
repairs that you’re not sure of. 

Home Remodeling and 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows,

Aluminum & Vinyl Siding & 
Trim, Seamless Raingutters-

30colors. Very Reliable-
Licensed & Bonded. LIC 

#114475 George –
 480-820-8711 

We love small jobs.

Mazon’s Air Conditioning & 
Heating Service Only $18.95 
for a complete heating system 
check-up. Includes 20 point 
check plus service complete 

unit. Expert service and repairs 
or unit replacement. Licensed 
& Bonded. 480-966-7794 or 

602-579-1012.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert 
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections. 

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage 
disposals, toilets, water 

leaks. Licensed & Bonded. 
480-966-7794 or
602-579-1012.

Plumbing Specials Water 
Heaters, 50 gal Electric 

Rheem, 6 Year Warranty with 
basic install $425.00. Garbage 
Disposal ½ horsepower 2 Year 

Warranty with basic install 
$150.00 Call for all other 

plumbing needs.  Lic. Insured 
Journeyman Plumber 

480-258-2179.

MCCARTY PAINTING 
SERVICES. Professional 

quality work with outstanding 
customer satisfaction since 
1984. Trust your interior 
or exterior painting needs 
to someone who cares. 

Free Estimates and Color 
Consultation. Call Loren, 

owner at  480-985-2754 or 
602-397-0158. Licensed-
Bonded-Insured. Your 

satisfaction begins with our 
integrity.

Concrete/Masonry Cowboy 
All types of concrete/ 

masonry/ pavers and repair. 
We demo & remove cracked 
up driveways and replace it 

with new. Call Allen 
480-228-0834. Not a 
licensed contractor. 

Amazon Concrete Coatings 
Patio, Garage, Driveway. 

Epoxy & Flagstone 
Coatings 10+ years in 
Mesa. Family Owned 

and Operated. References 
Available. ROC165692, 
A+ BBB Member. www.

amazoncoatings.com Free 
Estimate 480-890-1141.

No worries!! Top quality 
construction, remodel & 

decorative concrete coatings. 
No job too small. Free 

estimates. We are Dreamland 
residents, here to help you!! 
Carl & Kathy Miller, bonded 
& insured. 480-832-3211 or 

970-481-6365.

Landscaping

JARRETT LANDSCAPE 
SERVICE Rock 

Landscaping, Re-rocking, 
Restoration, Landscape, 
Remodeling, Planting, 
Trimming, Cleanups, 

Cactus & Tree Removal, 
Stump Removal, Irrigation 

Systems, Hauling, etc. 
Reliable Friendly Service. 
Licensed-Bonded-Insured. 

R.O.C. # 216520 Call Gary 
982-5623. Free price quotes. 
Superb cleanup at every job.

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing in 
complete desert landscape 
and sprinkler install/repair, 

trimming, blowing, removal, 
rock, lighting. Low Prices 

for Seniors. Accredited 
member of The Better 

Business Bureau. Perfect 
record with the Arizona 
Registrar of Contractors. 

Arizona License #243110. 
Bonded & Insured.

Free estimates: 480-380-9966 

Landscaping Yard and 
Lawn Maintenance. 

Trimming and Mowing 
Service. Lot Cleaning 

and Hauling. Customized 
Service for your needs. Free 

Estimates. Quality Work. 
Call Greg 480-215-0249. 
Not a licensed contractor.

Urgent Affordable Tree and 
Total Clean-up Service: We 
do all trees, trim, removal, 

prune, top, shape, haul away, 
clean-up, weeds, anything. 
You name it! Do it today! 

Vuna 480-600-7357.

Sprinkler Repair 

Full Service Irrigation 
Repair and Installation 
Drip system specialists, 

valves, timers, leaks, 
seasonal system checks, 2 

year warranty, free estimates. 
ROC#243662. Licensed-
Bonded-Insured. www.
ifi xsprinklers.com Mike 

480-233-1009

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing 
in all phases of Sprinkler 

Repair, PVC, Drip 
Systems, Trouble Shooting. 

Low prices for Seniors. 
Accredited member of The 

Better Business Bureau.  
Perfect record with the 
Arizona Registrar of 

Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured. 

Free Estimates: 
480-380-9966.  

Miscellaneous

A+ Computer Services. 
PC/Wireless Network 

Setup, Troubleshooting/
Fix, Software installs, PC 
Optimization, Virus and 

Spyware Removal, Tutoring. 
Very Reasonable Rates. A+ 

Certifi ed PC Technician. Call 
Marc 480-277-1313.

Avon Calling Neighborhood 
resident now sells all 

your Avon Products. Call 
Lorraine at 480-634-1295 or 

480-980-4630.

MARY KAY...The best in 
skin care. Are you looking 
for a dependable, friendly 
consultant that delivers for 
free! Call 480-699-6679, 

e-mail PeneMathisonmk4u@
Mary Kay.com or check out 
my website MaryKay.com/
penemathisonmk4u. “You 

will love the way you look!”  
Pene Mathison, Independent 

Beauty Consultant.

Diversity Singles Club (age 
60 plus) meets Mondays, 8 
a.m. at the Golden Corral in 
Mesa for breakfast. Weekly 

activities. Newcomers 
welcome!
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Worship on the Days of your 
choice

DREAMLAND VILLA COMMUNITY CLUB, INC
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205

Tel: 480-832-3461 • Fax: 480-832-7585
Website: www.dreamlandvilla.org

Maranatha Church F

STAFF
Charles Dubbs, Administrative Services Manager
Jackie Young, Receptionist/Secretary
Brian Stanfi ll, Maintenance Foreman

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President Red Westall Wendell Black Doris Gruner
Vice President Lyle Wood Jim Cook Steve Holleque
Secretary Vacant Judy Ford Frances Skaggs
Assistant Secretary Gloria Wilson-White Aggie Forsyth Gordon Watson
Treasurer Patty Thorpe  
Assistant Treasurer Larry Wilkens

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each group.  

Deadline notice is due to the office by the 5th 
of each month.

8:00 Pickleball F
8:30  Aqua Cize R
9:00 Help Services H-S
  Lapidary R-6
  Woodshop R-10
  Call for Appt.
  Ceramics  R-7
10:00 Slim & Trim R

1:00 Woodshop R-10 
  Call for Appt
  Ceramics R-7
7:00 Cribbage R

8:30 Aqua Cize R
9:00 Help Services H-S
  Lapidary R-6
  Woodshop R-10 
  Call for Appt
  Ceramics R-7
  Computer Club R-9
  Bocce Ball F

1:00   Art Open Painting R-5
  Woodshop R-10 
  Call for Appt
  Ceramics R-7
1:30 Wood Carving R-2

8:00 Pickleball F
8:30 Aqua Cize R
9:00 Help Services H-S
  Art – Open Painting R-5
  Lapidary R-6
  Woodshop R-10 
  Call for Appt
  Ceramics R-7
10:00 Library R

1:00 Ceramics R-7
  Whist R
  Euchre R
  Library  R
  (1:00 PM to 3:00 PM)
  Woodshop R-10
  Call for Appt
7:00 Bridge R

9:00 Help Services H-S
  Lapidary R-6
  Woodshop R-10 
  Call for Appt.
  Bocce Ball F

 1:00 Woodshop R-10 
  Call for Appt
  Quilters R
 7:00 Pickleball R

 8:00 Pickleball F
 8:30  Aqua Cize R
 9:00 Help Services  H-S
  Lapidary R-6
  Woodshop R-10
  Call for Appt
  Computer Club R-9
 10:00 Slim & Trim R
 11:00 Poker R-8

1:00 Canasta R
  Bridge R
  Woodshop R-10
  Call for Appt7:00 
  “500” R
 

 9:00 Help Services H-S
  Computer Club R-9
  Bocce Ball F
 10:00 Library R
  1st & 3rd Saturday

 7:00 Pinochle R

Board Study Session R
9:00 AM

Singles Pot Luck R
6:00 PM

Computer Club Meeting F
9:00 AM

Michigan Club R
5:00 PM

Columbus Day

Thanksgiving Day - Canada

Board Meeting R
9:00 AM

New Resident Orientation  R
7:00 PM

Singles Club Meeting R
9:30 AM

Photography Club R-8
10:00 AM

Legends of Country Music F
6:00 PM

Coffee Social R
7:30 AM

Iowa Club R
9:30 AM

Arts & Craft Organizational Mtg F
8:00 AM

National Boss Day

Singles – Wii R
5:00 PM

Pot Luck F
6:00 PM

Legends of Country Music    F
6:00 PM

Pancake Breakfast                F
7:30 – 9:30 AM

FARNSWORTH POOL 
CLOSED

AZ Mood Swings    F
7:00 PM

Minnesota Club                   R
5:30 PM

Mens Golf Club Banquet     R
Sat. 27

Coffee Social     R
7:30 AM

READ POOL CLOSED Legends of Country Music   F
6:00 PM

Sock Hop F
7:00 PM

Halloween


